## Special Meeting November 12, 2015

A special meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, November 12, 2015, at 5:45 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Russell Riley, William Albertini and Albert Burick, III, present.

The purpose of the meeting is for a public hearing for the adoption of Ordinance No. 7 of 2015 relating to changes to Ordinance No. 1 of 2001 concerning telecommunication towers, antennae and accessory equipment in Shenango Township.

The meeting was called to order.

Solicitor Louis Perrotta explained the purpose of the Ordinance, and said the hearing was advertised in the New Castle News in September of 2015 and October 30 and November 5 of 2015, and there were previous discussions. The Ordinance allows devices in C-2, Industrial and M-1, and excludes Agricultural, Rural Residential, Residential and Community Commercial Districts.

Marsha Presnar, Circle Drive, asked about Route 65 and in front of the school. Mr. Burick said it is not allowed in a C-1 District.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve Ordinance No. 7 of 2015 to change or amend Ordinance No. 1 of 2001. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.